
 

Prayer Room Assignments For January 

EARLY SERVICE 

1/7 - Tillie Poe 

1/14 - Nancy Swidersky 

1/21 - Patti Batis 

1/28 - Faye Egbert 

 LATE SERVICE 

1/7 - Emily Thomas 

1/14 - Cathy Courtney 

1/21 - Jerry Batis 

1/28 - Brenda Simmons 
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SUNDAY SERVICES 

Traditional Worship / 8:15 AM 

Small Groups / 9:30 AM 

Contemporary Worship  / 11:00 AM 

Evening Bible Study & Youth Activities / 6:00 PM 

WEDNESDAY SERVICES 

Meal/Covered Dish / 5:00 PM 

Adult Prayer Meeting / 6:00 PM 

Youth Worship & Bible Study / 6:00 PM 

Worship Choir Practice / 7:10 PM 

January 2018 

1st Kevin Kirkpatrick 
2nd Sandra Haines 
 Vera Lou Weygandt 
 Joe Frank Thornton 
3rd Roy Karnes 
8th Lorena Orellana 
 Kevin Grros 
9th BJ Wilmarth 
10th Patsy Pettis 
12th Brenda Holderfield 
13th Eva McLeod 
16th Bill Simmons 
17th Eugene Matlock 

 Hamer Dunlap 
19th Trey Ramey 
19th  Shirley Wyatt 
20th Bill Haines 
22nd  Tyrese Davis 
23rd Allyson Durdin 
25th Kelsey Kersh 
26th Sharon Sevilla 
 Shelly Orellana 
27th Mohammed Razvi 
30th Pearl Emmons 
 Lynn Swidersky 

Deacons on Call  
for January 

Frank Thornton 
936-594-0549 / 936-661-4772 

Roy Karnes 
936-594-2427 / 936-661-6139 

L C Courtney 
936-594-3840 / 936-661-9047 

Lynn Swidersky 
936-594-6393 / 713-823-6739 

The Connect ion  

Y 
ears ago, a long-time member of St. Johnôs church scolded the new pastor for his radical new 

ideas and changes: ñReverend, if God were alive today, He would be shocked at the changes 

in this church!ò  [Hodginôs 1001 Humorous Illus. For Public Speaking, p.53]  

 Change takes place all around us. Some of the changes we embrace with excitement, while oth-

ers we merely put up with. Some changes we deem to be good ones while others often distress us.  

The new year will bring changes for many of us. There are those who will commit to being 

more disciplined in diet, spirituality, or finances. Some have quit making resolutions because of the 

frustration they feel when yet another resolution is broken.  

Whether you are one who embraces change and looks forward to it, or one who shies away 

from even sitting in a different pew at church, here is something you should know: ñJesus Christ is the 

same yesterday and today and foreverò (Hebrews 13:8). If you are thinking about a change think 

about making the most important one you will ever makeéthe choice to ask Jesus to forgive you of 

your sin and to live within youéwhat a wonderful change that will be! If you already know Christ 

personally, make the choice to serve him more fully with your lifeéagain I say, ñWhat a wonderful 

change that will be!ò  

Commit to being transformed by the Lord in the coming year. Letôs grow and change together. 

Happy New Year, 

Pastor Greg 



 

 

Pray for our students and teachers as they return to school! 

Pastorõs Pen  

T wo new Ladies Bible Study Classes will 
begin this month on Tuesday, January 

9th in the FLC. The classes are open to our en-
tire community, so please help us spread the 
word about these new classes! 

The first class will be offered at 9:30 AM. The 
class will be the Armor of God by Priscilla Shir-
er. This class will last for 7 weeks. The enemy 
always fails miserably when he meets a woman 
dressed for the occasion. ¢ƘŜ !ǊƳƻǊ ƻŦ DƻŘ, 
more than merely a biblical description of the 
believer's inventory, is an action plan for 
putting it on and developing a personalized 
strategy to secure victory. 

The second class will be offered at 6:30 PM. 
The class will be Lessons I Learned In The Dark 
by Jennifer Rothschild. This class will last for 6 
weeks. At the age of fifteen, Jennifer Rothchild 
confronted two unshakable realities: .ƭƛƴŘƴŜǎǎ 
ƛǎ ƛƴŜǾƛǘŀōƭŜ...and DƻŘ ƛǎ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ. Now this pop-
ular author, speaker, and recording artist offers 
poignant autobiographical sketches that illumi-
nate a path to freedom and fulfillment despite 
adversity. Come join us as she takes on the 
journey of learning to live out her faith in the 
dark.  

The cost for each of the books is $15. Please 
contact Leigh Karnes for additional details.  

 

Adult Choir will resume on 

Wednesday, January 10th at 

7:10 PM. Come and join us as 

we begin preparing for our 

Easter Concert! 

The Solo Banquet will take place 

on Friday, January 26h at 6:00 

PM.  

You will be able to make your 

reservation for this event in the 

coming weeks. Please watch 

your church bulletin for addi-

tional details.  

We look forward to many of you 

joining us as we celebrate the 

singles in our church and shower 

them with love. 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
January 1st 

Happy New Year 
Church Offices Closed 

January 2nd 
WomenΩs Mat Ministry 

January 3rd 
No ChildrenΩs Activities 

January 5th 
Nursing Home Ministry 

Griefshare Classes Begin 
January 9th 

WomenΩs Mat Ministry 
WomenΩs Bible Studies Begin 

January 10th 
ChildrenΩs Ministry Resumes 

Business Meeting 
Choir Practice Resumes 

January 12th 
Griefshare 

January 14th 
ChildrenΩs Choir Begins 

Deacons Meeting 
WEEM Meeting 

January 19th 
Nursing Home Visitation 

GriefShare 
January 20th 

MenΩs Ministry Breakfast 
Family Game Night 

January 26th 
Solo Banquet 

GriefShare 

W 
hat a great year! Thank you Lord! IΩm a Gram Pa! I thank the Lord 

for Croix and how you have showered him with many gifts. Thank 

you! My son Jeremiah graduated from HPU in December and will 

be getting married in March. I love my ministry here at DWMBC! With so many 

great people to work with, serving the Lord here, what a blessing! There is so 

much to be thankful for.  1 Thessalonians 5:18 encourages us to άgive thanks in 

all circumstances; for this is the will of God in Christ Jesus for youέΦ 

Worship Choir 

We will hit the ground running in January. We will be working on an Easter 

presentation for March 25th. We will start practicing again Wednesday, January 

10. 

ChildrenΩs Choir 

We will keep the childrenΩs choir going in the new year. We will start practicing 

beginning January 14th. 

Mark Taylor 

G 
riefShare will begin on Friday, January 

5th in the FLC from 6:00 to 8:30 PM. 

GriefShare is a Grief Support Group that 

is open to the community. GriefShare is a friendly, 

caring group of people who will walk alongside 

you through one of lifeΩs most difficult experienc-

es. You donΩt have to go through the grieving pro-

cess alone.  

GreifShare seminars and support groups are led 

by people who understand what you are going 

through and want to help. YouΩll gain access to 

valuable GriefShare resources to help you recover 

from your loss and look forward to rebuilding your 

life.  

If you would like more information about this 

class, please contact George or Judi Teas at 817-

235-3279 or 817-723-8241. 

https://www.griefshare.org/ 

W 
inter break is coming up very 
quickly. The students will be 
gone from school for two weeks 

and they are excited for the Christmas sea-
son. This year they will be off in time to 
help with the Christmas baskets here at 
our church!  

Lately, I have been preparing my heart for 
the next chapter God has in store. A good 
friend of mine asked me if I was άExcitedέ 
recently. To be honest I am not excited to 
leave such a God loving and family friendly 
place. I am not excited to leave the kids 
God placed on my heart and I have seen 
grow over the years. However, God has 
given me a peace and in the time of sad-
ness for leaving such a wonderful place 
will blossom into a new chapter where the 
excitement is renewed and ready for GodΩs 
work. Thank you Dorcas Wills for all you 
have done in my life.  

Justin Grack 

Business Meeting 

January 10th 

6:00 PM 
G 

iving to the Lottie Moon Christmas 

Offering helps our International 

Missionaries around the world to 

focus on their ultimate job of spreading the 

gospel.  

This time of year is a wonderful time to honor 

or memorialize a loved one by giving to the 

Lottie Moon Christmas Offering in their name.  

If you would like to do this, simply fill out an 

offering envelope and drop a slip of paper in 

it explaining who you are giving in honor/

memory of and where and to whom you 

would like an acknowledgement sent.  

Thank you for your continued support of mis-

sions at DWMBC. Our goal this year is 

$20,000 and IΩm sure with your help we will 

easily reach our goal.  

At the time this newsletter was printed we 

had already received $4,910.  


